
Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) for Procedure 1   5/4/2023 

 

1. There appears to be an error in the March 29, 2023 Federal Register Notice with the 
latest changes to Procedure 1.  In this notice, the table in section 5.2.3 of Procedure 1 
gives two different values for the CGA criteria when the analyzer span is equal to 50 
ppm – can you verify this please?  Also, according to the same table, the CGA criteria 
for values less than or equal to 20 ppm says it is “+2ppm”, is this correct? 

There are errors in section 5.2.3 of Procedure 1 in the Federal Register Notice published on 
March 29, 2023.  The table should read as follows: 

Analyzer Span Alternative CGA Criteria 

> 50 ppm ± 5 ppm 

>20 ppm, but < 50 ppm + 3 ppm 

< 20 ppm + 2 ppm 

The changes promulgated in this Federal Register Notice take effect on May 30, 2023.  We 
will correct these errors in our next method update package, which will probably be 
promulgated in late 2024. 

  

https://www.epa.gov/system/files/documents/2023-04/2023%20Final%20Revisions%20Rule.pdf

